Christ Child Catholic Church

Dedicated to Growth in Christ and to the Challenges of Loving Service

23230 Summit Road

Los Gatos, CA 95033-9278 Telephone: (408) 353-2210 Pastor: Rev. Eugenio Arámburo

Web Site: www.christchild.org

Email: eugenio.aramburo@yahoo.com

FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME February 3, 2019

The Most Rev. Bishop Daniel E. Garcia Fifth Bishop of Monterey

Bishop Daniel Elias Garcia was ordained to the priesthood for the Diocese of Austin by Bishop John E. McCarthy on May 28, 1988. Bishop Garcia was appointed by the Holy Father Pope Francis, as the first Auxiliary Bishop of the Diocese of Austin in the 67 year history of the dioceses. His episcopal ordination and installation was held on March 3, 2015, in Austin, Texas.

Bishop Garcia was born on August 30, 1960 and was raised in Cameron, Texas. He is the son of Daniel C. Garcia, Jr. and the late Sarah Muñoz Garcia. He has three younger sisters: Sylvia, Rebecca and Lydia. He graduated from C.H. Yoe High School in Cameron and then attended Tyler Community College where he earned an Associate of Arts degree. He earned a Bachelor of Arts in Philosophy and a Master of Divinity from the University of St. Thomas/St. Mary's Seminary in Houston, as well as a Master of Arts in Liturgical Studies from St. John University in Collegeville, Minnesota.

In March, 2014, Bishop Garcia was appointed as the Vicar General and

Moderator of the Curia for the Diocese of Austin. In this role he assisted as coordinator of diocesan administration and as supervisor of the secretariat directors.

Prior to his appointment as Vicar General and Moderator of the Curia, he served for 18 years as the founding pastor of St. Vincent de Paul Catholic Church in Austin. Former assignments as parochial vicar included St. Mary Magdalene Parish in Humble (in the Archdioceses of Galveston-Houston), St. Louis Parish in Austin, Cristo Rey Parish in Austin, and St. Catherine of Siena Parish in Austin.

Bishop Garcia served on many boards and councils in the Diocese of Austin, including the Priests' Personnel Board, College of Consultors, Presbyterian Council, Pastoral Practices Committee, Diaconal Advisory Committee, Diocesan Liturgical Commission, Vocation Team, Associate Vocation Director, Dean of the North Austin Deanery, and Master of Ceremonies for the bishop. On the national level he currently serves as Chairman for the Subcommittee on Divine Worship in Spanish, as a member of the Committee on Divine Worship and Communications Committee of the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops. Bishop Garcia is very grateful to his family who instilled in him a profound love of the Lord Jesus Christ, a love for His Church, a love for His Mother, Our Lady of Guadalupe, and a love to serve one another. Bishop Garcia tries to give of himself in priestly service to others in the way he understands God calling him to serve. He has had wonderful examples of priests and bishops, young and old, living and deceased, who have modeled for him what priestly service is. They, as well as the people he has served, have enabled him to be the priest he is today.

Sacrament of Reconciliation

By request or appointment

Sacrament of Baptism and Marriages

Call the office for an appointment

Anointing of the Sick

Celebrated biannually at Mass or individually by appointment

For Pregnancy Support:

Birthright 241-8444 or 800-550-4900

Pray Group in the Parish

Every Tuesday at 8:15 a.m. all Women and all Men!

MASS INTENTIONS February 2 - 8

Saturday 5:00 p.m. + Bishop Richard Garcia

Sunday 10:00 a.m. + Leslie R. Olsen

+ John Paul Mantey

Tuesday 9:00 a.m. + Richard Clark Thursday 9:00 a.m. Mark Walsh Friday 8:00 a.m. Parishioners

Stewardship of Treasury Collections January 26 & 27

Total \$ 1,533.00

Second Collection Maintenance was \$315.00 We Need Your Support, Thank you and May God bless you!

Tuesday March 5, 2019

"Men's Club Parish Mardi Gras Party"

"FAT TUE\$DAY CELEBRATION"

The social will be from 6:00 to 6:45 and after Dinner. "Martes de Carnaval"
Before Lent "Begins"!!!
WELCOME EVERY ONE!!!

We pray the ROSARY together every Saturday at 4:30 PM.

Please come to pray for the families and our Country

Prayer requests, can be emailed to christchildchurchprayerline@gmail or written and placed in the box provided in the Church foyer!

<u>CARE PACKAGES FOR OUR TROOPS – SUNDAY, MARCH 3, 2019</u>

Once again we will join with The Mountain Bible Church to put Jesus' love and mercy into practice with small practical gifts of encouragement to our men and women serving in the military overseas. A detailed list of suggested items to purchase and donate will be available as the date approaches.

This is also proven to be a great event to invite your non-church neighbors who have a heart to do well.

Men's Club Meeting

Our next meeting and dinner will be at 6:30 PM. on Wednesday February 13th 2019 "Together, supporting each other, we can do great things!"

Women's Club/Prayer Group

We meet the 4th Wednesday of each month, **February 27**th **from 1 to 2:30 PM.**Our focus is social and spiritual at the same time. Please contact Ruth McCormick ruthmcc@flash.net

Villa Maria Del Mar

Spiritual Direction Opportunity is available Wednesdays at the Villa by appointment. Other times days available in other areas. Information contact/Referrals: Sister Molly Neville SNJM, neville.molly@yahoo.com or 408 679-0176. Sister Lois Rombi at Irombi50@gmail.com

Come awaken your soul; spark the Divine!

Check out our Website

We would like to invite and encourage everyone to take a look at our Parish website at www.christchild.org

CONFIRMATION CLASS

Next Saturday February 16 at 3:30 PM. in the Religion Education Center
Fr. Eugenio 408.353.2210